

Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

November 2, 2010
Approved Minutes motion by B. Arbogast and second by C. Lawhun
Present: Valerie Bridson, Tom Cotton, Sarita Cox, Dara Gibson, Christa Lawhun, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Theresa Sanchez, Jan Staley, Jason Taylor, Troy Zeigler 
Not Present: Barb Arbogast, Bob Blick, Jean Darnall, Andrea Rediger,
Ex-Officio:  Diane Ruch, Dave Turner

Guests:  none
The November 2, 2010 meeting was called to order by Chair Sanchez at 11:58 am.

J. Taylor made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 19, meeting with changes to reflect the title of Chair rather than President. The motion was seconded by C. Lawhun and approved.
A discussion was held on the distribution of the minutes of the Council. It was noted that the minutes had not been distributed in hard copy since the beginning of the fiscal year. The minutes will be sent out on the listserv in the near future. Minutes are being posted on the Council web page.
T. Sanchez made the chair comments:

She had a meeting with the President recently. They discussed the facilities issues as it was noted in a previous meeting that staff had not been added in the past when new buildings were opened on campus. It was noted that when new buildings are approved in the past the State has approved money later to provide for operating expenses of the building. When the Cardinal Court facility is updated it should generate funds for upkeep and maintenance. This will be done via rent charged at the facility.

A floral arrangement has been ordered for B. Arbogast’s family due to the recent death of her mother.

S. Cox distributed the treasurer’s report to the Council members. It was noted that the Foundation accounts are the funds used to award Distinguished Service Awards to Civil Service Employees and Scholarships to students.
Raffle ticket sales continue. It was noted that as of this meeting we have not sold enough tickets to award one scholarship. D. Turner asked if the tickets for the raffle could be sold on the bus for the shopping trip. The coordinators of this event will consider this suggestion and make a decision on the suggestion.

D. Turned noted:

· he did attend the EAC meeting in October but was not able to stay for the Council of Councils meeting. A discussion was held on the retirement of employees and the lack of replacements being hired to replace those retiring. The discussion included positions being changed from CS to AP within the system. He further noted that there is currently a congressional investigation going on and this could make things improve on this matter.

· The recent audit report can be viewed on line b y going to the SUCSS web page.

· Upcoming meetings and locations were set: UIUC will host the April meeting; EIU will host January; SIU/Medical will host the July meeting in Springfield and UIC will host the October meeting and the Council of Councils.

A motion was made by J. Taylor and seconded by C. Lawhun to allow the Shopping Bus Trip Committee to spend up to $50 for door prizes. The motion was approved.

J. Staley gave a report on the Holiday Party in the absence of B. Arbogast. The group is currently working on a flier to distribute to people that do not have electronic access on campus. A page is being set up electronically to allow registration for the event. President Bowman has agreed to cover the expense of up to 1,000 cookies for the event. The AP Council will again pay for the inflatable’s and will also assist in obtaining donations for goodie bags. The Holiday Party Committee will be requesting funding from the CS Council for goodie bag expenses at the next meeting when they can provide additional information.
It was noted that wiring was done but there is still no electronic access for those in the facilities. T. Cotton asked if there was any update on the test that was to be done many months ago. T. Sanchez noted that she recently learned that the Federal Government has plans to start using eights for identification purposes which could put the current UID program in jeopardy.

Parking has asked for time for a presentation at an upcoming meeting. They will present in the near future with 30 minutes allowed for their presentation and questions and answers. This will allow time to conduct Council business.

J. Taylor asked if meetings in December and January need to be canceled. This will be discussed in a future meeting.

J. Staley made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 12:35 pm. The motion was second by C. Lawhun and approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pfoff, Secretary

Reminders: Deadlines for next OpenLine –December 8, January 5, February 2, March 2
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates –November 16, December 7, December 21, January 4, January 18, February 1, February 15, March 1, March 15, April 5, April 19, May 3, May 17, June 7, June 21
Upcoming CSC Event Dates – 

· Saturday, November 20 – Annual Shopping Trip
· Sunday, December 5 – Annual Holiday Party
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be November 16, 2010 in the Spotlight Room at Bone Student Center.
PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF









